
MINUTES
Child Protection Section 

Friday, May 27, 2022 12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m. 
Via Teleconference/Videoconference

1. Call to Order – Meeting called to order at 12:02p by Chairperson Janice Beller 

2. Approve Minutes from 3/25/22 – Moved and seconded. Unanimously approved 
without changes or corrections. 

3. Governing Council changes – Introduced incoming council members including Janice 
Beller as Chair, Stacy Pitman as Vice-Chair, and John Spalding as Secretary/Treasurer.  
Madison Miles, Neal Randall, Kyle Bringhurst, Judge Andrew Ellis, and Catherine 
Enright are At-Large Members of the Governing Council.  Krista Howard serves as prior 
Chair on the council.  She and prior board members are thanked for their diligent 
service.  Special thanks goes out to Alana Minton, Galen Carlson, Lisa Armstrong, 
Deena Layne, Amy Long, and Karen Jennings. 

4. Financial Update – Secretary/Treasurer Spalding reported that the Section’s current 
balance as of 4/30/22 is $10,135.  The section previously authorized the donation of 
$500 for the Access to Justice Fund Run.   

5. Old Business/Upcoming CLEs
a. June 24, 2022 – ABA “Fearless Representation of Children” training – this is a 

bar event put on by the ABA Litigation Section and is available for in-person 
attendance in Boise or virtual attendance.  CP Section members were 
encouraged to attend as this replaces our June section meeting.  

b. September 2022 – Motivational Interviewing Expert from University of Utah 

c. Section members were encouraged to contact any member of the Governing 
Council with ideas for CLE topics for future use.  

6. New Business – Section members were encouraged to contact any member of the 
Governing Council with ideas for service projects the Section could support.  The goal is 
to find organizations needing assistance with a statewide reach, instead of just 
supporting a singular community or area. 

7. CLE – Idaho Court of Appeals Chief Judge Jessica Lorello provided an Idaho “Caselaw 
Update”.  CLE .75 pending.

8. Adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.  The section will not meet in June (ABA 
training) and will take its customary break for the summer.  The next meeting is the 
lunchtime CLE on Motivational Interviewing on 9/23/22 @ 12:00p. 


